
Chairman Nelson and Members of the Committee, 

 

I am writing to you to let you know how the recovery housing assistance program 
has helped me move forward in my recovery. If it wasn’t for RHAP it would have 
been a struggle to continue with my SUD treatment. It provided me with a 
structured and safe environment to work and concentrate on my recovery. After 
leveling down in treatment I’m able to work and start paying my bills, including 
rent. This is helping me prepare myself to live on my own again one day. Until 
then with the structure and safety of my sober living home my recovery is secured 
because I come home everyday to a safe living environment and for that I’m 
thankful to be working, working a program, going to treatment, and living a life of 
recovery from here on out.  

 

Thank you, 

Ronni Ironshield 


